
 

  

Park and St Peter’s Post 
FRIENDSHIP & KINDNESS | PATIENCE | INDEPENDENCE | HONESTY | BRAVERY | CURIOSITY 

FRIENDSHIP| RESPECT | PERSEVERANCEF | FORGIVENESS | COMPASSION | HOPE 

 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ Matthew 5.16 

 

 

 

 

Young Voices…. 
The largest Children’s choir in the world, 
Young Voices celebrated their 20th 
anniversary in style with a marathon of 20 
arena dates up and down the country with 
over 120,000 excited singing school children 
aged from 6-13.  
St Peter’s were part of the party last week!  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
Young Voices is designed to unify children 
from across the region, boost their confidence 
and provide lifelong memories for them and 
their families. We have practiced the dance 
routines and learned the songs in our music 
lessons for many months before Thursday the 
25th January! The St Peter’s Choir joined up 
with schools from across the region in 
Birmingham for an amazing experience.  
 

 



 

  

 
 
Young Voices provides an unrivalled musical 
opportunity for primary school children to 
perform all styles of music including folk, 
pop, rock and classical.  
The choirs range from 4,500 to 8,500 
children, all performing at the same time to 
capacity audiences of friends and family. 
Nothing can prepare you for the sound of 
thousands of children singing in harmony. 
Young Voices combines the power of singing 
together as one, with accompaniment from a 
wide range of musicians and artists, to 
create an amazing performance. 
 
We asked some of our year 6 singers to report 
back about their experience and here is their 
account of the day…. 
 
“Young Voices was a fun filled experience 
and had a fabulous atmosphere. The St 
Peter’s Choir along with six teachers left 
school at 11am on Thursday and set off 
for Resorts World Arena, Birmingham-
where the concert was being held. When 
we arrived, we got signed in and it was 
already lunch time-time to eat!  
The rehearsals were all afternoon. We 
took our seats in the huge arena. There 
were over 3,000 children taking part! We 
met the conductor Mr David Lawrence and 
we warmed up our voices. We sung with 

Urban Strides, MC Grammer and an 
amazing 13 year old drummer wo was 
incredible!  
We performed in the evening to a huge 
audience. It was an amazing experience, 
we hope next year will be even better for 
the children who will be lucky enough to 
go!” 
 
Written by Charlie Parkin, Cara Jansen, Poppy 
Cox and Darcey Letang, year 6. 
 
Visit youngvoices.co.uk for more info. 
 

 
 

Thank a Teacher 
website….! 
Did you know that there is a website 

where you can send a thank you card to 

one of our team? It could be a teacher, 

TA, Principal, Vice Principal, Whole 

School, Team, Support Staff or anyone 

that you feel deserves recognition.   

 

It's really simple - and could make 

someone's week!  It may be easier to 

use our postcode when selecting the 

school’s name as it is a nationwide 

initiative and there may be other schools 

with the same name. 

 

Just follow this link and in a few clicks, 

you can register your appreciation for 

their efforts.  

 

Thank a Teacher Form - Thank a Teacher 

http://www.youngvoices.co.uk/
https://thankateacher.co.uk/thank-a-teacher/thank-a-teacher-form/


 

  

Reminder-Park 
Tooth Fairy….! 
Community Dental Services have been 

contracted by North Northamptonshire 

County Council to carry out the National 

5-year-old dental survey this year and 

next year. We have to carry out this 

survey on behalf of Public Health 

England every 2 years. 

  

This year it is more important than ever 

that schools and children selected to 

participate in the survey do so to help us 

start to understand the impact of the 

COVID-19 pandemic on children’s dental 

health. 

Community Dental Services will carry out 

the dental examinations in Raunds Park 

Infant School following government 

advice that aligns with national guidance 

for schools and infection prevention and 

control measures. 

The dental practitioners use a plastic 

mirror to check the teeth and record 

what they see. They will only see those 

children with consent from their 

parents/guardians. Everything that will 

be reordered is confidential and will not 

identity any children that have taken part 

in the survey. 

  

Once we have checked the children’s 

teeth the team will hand out letters to 

the school team to hand out to the 

parents informing them of how their 

child’s teeth check went and whether 

they need take further action.  The 

children will also get a sticker at the end 

of their examination. 

 

Our date is the 13th February for anyone 

who is five or over in the school. 

Permission letters will be sent to you-

watch out for more information coming 

soon!  

  

 

 
 

Next week’s dates… 
W/B 5.2.24 

Children’s Mental Health Week  

 

Monday:  
SAFER INTERNET DAY  

St Peter’s: Collective worship 

Park:  3.15-4.30 Multi skills club  

Tuesday:  
 

Wednesday:  
St Peter’s: No Rock steady  

Piano lessons 

Park:  3.15-4.30 Multi skills club  

Thursday:  
Park: Afternoon Assembly 
 

Friday:  
Chinese dance workshop for year 3. 

Park Values VIP Assembly,  

St Peter’s: Celebration Collective 

Worship 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

 
Attendance… 

(National average is 94%) 
 

Park  

All students 93.5% 

 

Eagles 82.5% 

Kingfishers 97.3% 

Sparrows 95.8% 

Puffins 86.2% 

Red Kites 93.7% 

Robins 94.2% 

St Peter’s 

All Students 90.2% 

 

St George 95.6% 

St Christopher 87.9% 

St Martha 93.2% 

St Andrew 85.7% 

St Mary 91.2% 

St Cecilia 94.4% 

St David 86.8% 

St Patrick 89.0% 

This week’s 
messages…. 
 

 
 

 



 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

  

  


